**BIBLIOGRAPHY** 

INDEXING

5125 EL CAMPO AVE. -- FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76107 -- TELEPHONE PErshing 7-3070

Temporary: All States Hotel

514 19th St. NW

Washington, D.C. 20006

20 October 1965

Dearest Aunt Julia:

It isnt rudemess, but kindness, for me to use the typewriter instead of writing longhand. I usually write social notes longhand, but with good friends and relatives, I use the typewriter.

Anyway, this is to tell you that I have received two postal cards from you dated Sept. 11. I have been traveling around the country doing research for people, and it took a month to catch up with me. I am presently in Washington, D.C.

It is wonderful that you are so sprightly and well at 92! I sure wish I could visit with you. If only some of my clients needed me to go to Abilene, I could see you!

Alice Gracy has told me how fine you look, and I envy her these visits! I treasure my memories of the delicious Sunday dinners which you would have us over to Dallas for back in the 1930's several years before Little Grandmother died. All my memories of the Duggans and Malones are sweet ones.

Speaking of the Malones, there is a John Riley Malone in Homer, Louisiana, who has been sending me Malone data. I have never met this young man. He got my name somehow, and wrote me. He has a grandmother who was an Elixabeth Pope in Arkansas, and so I wonder if that is where the middle name of Pope came from in some of the Malone family. Do you know? Your grandfather, James L. Malone, stopped off in Arkansas with his father, Robert Malone, on their way to Texas. I have the story of Stringtown that Aunt Zoe Talbot wrote, and I also have a typed copy of the Malone family history as written by Aunt Bee Malone. I have been curious to know why Eliza Pitts had the middle name of Pope, and why she named a daughter Pope. Can you remember why?

I am so busy with other people's genealogy that I cannot take time to clear up my own!

You asked me about Mildred Wilson's address. She has moved several times. They left Idaho two or three years ago, and have been living in Great Falls, Montana with their youngest, Stephen Wilson. Now Stephen has married again, so they have moved again! It is now

2004 5th Ave., South Great Falls, Montana

My son, Brian, is now in Ankara, Turkey, in the American Embassy. He and his family will be over there from 2 to 4 years. Steve and I visited them and saw them off last July. Our daughter, "Tory" is still in Montclair, N.J., and I have just returned from a good visit with them. All of us are well and happy. Steve was with me, but got bored with my hours doing research, so returned to Fort Worth without me.

Lovingly as ever, Abda.

## Abby Moran

5125 EL CAMPO AVE. -- FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76107



YOUR ZIP CODE

Ų U.S.POSTAGI

Mrs. Julia C. Hart 2142 Grape Street Abilene, Texas 79600

